

THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF JOCELYN

ADDENDUM:

September 12, 2023.

- 1. Appoint 2 Councilors to Recreation Committee**
- 2. Hire Glen Martin as a Tax consultant at the rate of \$75.00/Hour**
- 3. Harvest Fest Volunteer Honorariums**

ADD: 1A
2023.06.06

From: Mark Henderson <garageplus@yahoo.ca>
To: Township of Jocelyn <admin@jocelyn.ca>
Cc: Tom Young <mrbuilder@bell.net>; Greg Gilbertson <35massey.gg@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 at 10:04:40 a.m. EDT
Subject: end of K line

Tom Young would like to fix up our road in front of his property and the adjacent neighbors terms and conditions should be in writing, but her is what Tom and I thought.

length is 90'x 18'

- 1) Tom would do and arrange and pay for the work he wants to do.
- 2) Jocelyn would contribute \$ based on what it would cost us to do our regular road surfacing process.
- 3) The gravel prep work underneath could be worked using a prorated price because obviously for us to tar and re chip it we would only have to gravel the area in front of Mudrocks do the area in front of Toms which was never treated before, should be negotiated.
- 4) some sort of maintenance agreement if the plow chews it up the township does not want to be on the hook for that
- 5) at this point we are just having an adult conversation. Feel free to add to this conversation tom,janet, greg obvious Council will inevitably make the decision.

Mark

ADD: 1B
2023.06.06

From: Township of Jocelyn
Sent: Saturday, June 03, 2023 8:36 AM
To: Mark Henderson <garageplus@yahoo.ca>
Subject: RE: end of K line

Mark – I did not but I will send an addendum today. These are a few of my questions that I guess didn't get sent to you?

Is the portion that is being proposed to be maintained/improved all on the township right of way? I know it appears that things are tight down there as they relate to Tom Murdocks and setbacks....

We maintain up to Tom Young's civic number (driveway), so would we be assuming the remainder of the road – is that length 90 feet?

Because it is a joint road ([Boundary Road](#)), we need to consult with the Township of St. Joseph.

Those are my questions/comments for now. I will try to get there to take a look before Tuesday and maybe get a better picture for myself.

Janet B.

ADD: 2
2023.06.06

From: Mark Henderson <garageplus@yahoo.ca>

Sent: Saturday, June 03, 2023 11:23 AM

To: Township of Jocelyn <admin@jocelyn.ca>; Faye Stevens <stevensfayejoe@gmail.com>; Albert Crowder <albertcrowder52@gmail.com>; Greg Gilbertson <35massey.gg@gmail.com>; Janet Callahan <callahancove@gmail.com>

Cc: Ken Ward <kh.ward1@lookout.com>; tsmith@lintern.com; Bernie Crosby <stjoegolfer@gmail.com>

Subject: House of History Maintenance Action Committee HOHMAC

A meeting was called by Reeve Henderson for the purpose of determining how best to preserve the structural and environmental integrity of the HOH.(house of history)

In attendance were Ken and Alice Ward ,Tyler Smith and Reeve Henderson. In unanimity we agreed to reach out to Jocelyn Recreation, and other previously engaged members of our community to determine the level of interest that exist or may be cultured.

A lot of the old family Island names such as the Nelsons, Grextons, Hawdons, Gaps on and on were mentioned and we are optimistic should Council agree that we can breathe some new life back into the old but sound structure. We also acknowledge that the Recreation Committee has already done a lot of work on the building and hope our interest will help to alleviate any burden that maintaining an old building may cause them.

On behalf of the committee we look forward to your response.

Mark

ADD: 3
2023.06.06

From: Bernie Crosby <stjoegolfer@gmail.com>
Sent: Saturday, June 03, 2023 11:34 AM
To: Mark Henderson <garageplus@yahoo.ca>
Cc: Township of Jocelyn <admin@jocelyn.ca>; Faye Stevens <stevensfayejoe@gmail.com>; Albert Crowder <albertcrowder52@gmail.com>; Greg Gilbertson <35massey.gg@gmail.com>; Janet Callahan <callahancove@gmail.com>; Ken Ward <kh.ward1@lookout.com>; tsmith@lintern.com
Subject: Re: House of History Maintenance Action Committee HOHMAC

Thank you to the committee for getting on this. At present the house and school have been cleaned. I am working on a list of possible sitters/tour guides. Faye has put forward some great ideas to bring forth the people. Recreation as whole is trying to get the interest out there.

As for being ready, a few things to note:

There is a pile of bricks and a pallet? to be removed at the summer kitchen door

The front parlor door needs repair and also the screen doors.

Desperate repair needed to some windows.

There is a board in the summer kitchen preparing to leave for the basement.

One of the front doors on the school needs adjustment in order to get it open.